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ORIGINAL SENT BY         
Certified US Mail

June 14, 2010

Spokane County Board of Commissioners

1116 West Broadway Ave.

Spokane, WA 99260

Re: Spokane County Press Release April 3, 2009 – State Attorney General’s Office Supports County Prosecutor and Closes Case in River Park Square Garage Accident

Dear Board of Commissioners:
Please carefully review my correspondence with Chief Deputy James P. Emacio and Assistant Public Records Officer Lori Zaagman-Bacon.  My letter concerns a Spokane County press release of 04-03-2009 (subsequently referred to as the release) issued on behalf of County Prosecutor Steve Tucker in the matter of the death of Jo Ellen Savage. 

In my correspondence I’ve outlined strong evidence that this release contains inaccurate and or false information.  As I told Mr. Emacio:

Mr. Emacio, . . . whether there was ever a federal grand jury investigation - a grand jury that reviewed evidence and or heard witness testimony.  The media and ultimately the public are relying on the accuracy of the release that the facts and circumstances surrounding the death of Savage were thoroughly reviewed by the appropriate criminal justice entities [Emphasis added].

Since my letter to Mr. Emacio, I’ve received additional information that I’ve detailed in my email to Ms. Zaagman-Bacon e.g., emails from Sheriff Knezovich and FBI Agent Frank Harrill to Commissioner Mager.  FBI Agent Harrill, the lead federal investigator, makes no mention of the term, Federal Grand Jury Investigation.  The only reference Agent Harrill makes to a grand jury is in a similar manner as Asst. US Attorney Robert Westinghouse did in his press release and press conference.  Mr. Westinghouse at that time announced the US Attorney’s Office was referring their Savage case materials to Mr. Tucker for further investigation and review under existing state law involving negligent homicide.  

Agent Harrill said in his email to Ms. Mager:

Finally, federal investigators examined the tragic accident of April 2006, which claimed the life of Jo Ellen Savage.  At issue is whether faulty maintenance at the garage led to the accident.  The review determined that there is no federal statute that would address the facts surrounding the accident.  Whether the State statutes proscribing negligent homicide have application to these facts is a decision better left to local authorities.  Therefore the U.S. Attorney’s Office has forwarded the matter to the Spokane County Prosecutor for review.  Prosecutors sought and obtained permission from the court to provide certain grand jury materials to Spokane County Prosecutor Steve Tucker for his review [Emphasis added].
From Agent Harrill’s email, certain grand jury materials, I infer this to mean as what Mr. Westinghouse meant when he used these words  – using the tools available to the grand jury, - that grand jury subpoenas were issued to obtain records.  Mr. Westinghouse said nothing as to a grand jury ever reviewing and or heard testimony in the Savage case. 
In Agent Harrill’s email he directed further inquiries to Emily Langlie, Public Affairs Office for the United States Attorney’s Office, Western District of Washington, at (206) 553-44110.  I sought clarification on this point from Asst. US Attorney Westinghouse via Ms. Langlie, but he refused to do so citing federal court rules involving grand jury proceedings.  I believe Mr. Westinghouse is inappropriately invoking a federal court rule in his refusal to issue a clarification on this point (See the Savage case pages 1 and 2)

Commissioners Mielke, Richards, and Mager, as I conclude in my RICO report, a criminal enterprise as defined in the Federal RICO Act has so thoroughly corrupted Spokane government that it can't or won't act to protect the citizens from criminal victimization and imminent public hazard:

The people have been repeatedly victimized by this criminal enterprise - this is organized crime.  Organized crime cannot be appeased but must be destroyed because of its corrosive impact on government. The citizens of Spokane and the family of Jo Savage have a fundamental right to ensure that justice is served when their political/ governmental law enforcement bodies and decision makers, because of their systemic co-option/ corruption, can’t or won’t act to protect them from criminal victimization and from imminent public hazards [emphasis added].

In our legal system the law is of, for and by the People – NO ONE IS ABOVE THE LAW.
I encourage you to read very carefully my report regarding the grounds for bringing a federal civil RICO prosecution and the accompanying Table of Evidence.  I again caution whether you realize it or not, your actions on behalf of the County of Spokane to conceal this information sought by Mr. Shook, may make you, and any County officials who now have knowledge of this information by virtue of this letter, potential defendants in any subsequent federal civil RICO action.  If you fail to act to corroborate this statement in the release after I've given you knowledge of this potential error, a strong argument can be made that you and any others who are aware of these irregularities are aiding and abetting this criminal enterprise that is directly responsible for homicide death of Jo Ellen Savage
Jo Ellen Savage’s death was a First-Degree Manslaughter under WA law.  Those who had a duty and responsibility to fully investigate her death after repeated warnings either through incompetence or in deference to this criminal enterprise, failed to do. Any who continue to aid or abet in this cover up are also criminally and personally liable.
Wouldn't it be easier to substantiate this statement in the release from a federal court source and not just relying on the verbal source as Mr. Emacio infers?  If this is not possible, then issue a correction/retraction to the release. County officials that have made public statements and/or have relied on this release in making public statements must publicly issue a correction/retraction if you can’t substantiate, corroborate, and or source this statement.  I’m sure by now you realize that I am laying the legal foundation to bring a civil RICO prosecution.  This is a simple and reasonable request to correct the public record.  I believe a jury would also find this is a reasonable request. 

Sincerely,

Det. Ron Wright (Retired)

8921 N. Indian Trail Rd., PMB 210

Spokane, WA 99208

Cc:  Co Prosecutor Steve Tucker

        Sheriff Ozzie Knezovich

        James P. Emacio

